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The Braille Authority of New Zealand

Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT)

Confirmed Minutes of Meeting 20 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust, held in the Gladstone Room, Auckland Rose Park Hotel, 92-102 Gladstone Road, Parnell, on Sunday 25 May 2014, commencing at 10:09am

1  Welcome, attendees

Chairman Maria Stevens welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular the observers from the Executive Committee of the International Council on English Braille (ICEB). She thanked us for giving up our Sunday for this meeting. She explained the meeting would finish by 1:00pm.

Treasurer Janet Reynolds explained the emergency procedures for the meeting room and the location of the toilets.

Maria initiated the roll call.

	Name
	Appointed by
	Term Expires

	Trustees
	
	

	Steve Bellamy
	BLENNZ
	2016

	Paul Brown
	The Seven
	2015

	Jenny McFadden
	BLENNZ
	2014

	Janet Reynolds, Treasurer
	RNZFB
	2015

	Wendy Richards
	The Seven
	2014

	Marion Satherley
	The Seven
	2014

	Mary Schnackenberg, Secretary
	The Seven
	2014

	Maria Stevens, Chairperson
	Ngāti Kāpō
	2016

	Paula Waby
	ABC NZ
	2015

	Lisette Wesseling (until 12:47)
	RNZFB
	2016

	Observers
	
	

	Dave Allen, Dunedin NZ
	
	

	Dr Frances Mary D'Andrea, Chair Braille Authority of North America
	
	

	Christo de Klerk, President ICEB, South Africa
	
	

	Dr Judith M. Dixon, Secretary ICEB, United States
	
	

	Phyllis Landon, Chair ICEB Code Maintenance Committee, Canada
	
	

	Jean Obi, ICEB Executive Committee, Nigeria
	
	

	Karen Plimmer, braille instructor, RNZFB
	
	

	Christine Simpson, Chair Australian Braille Authority
	
	

	Phil Turner, Manager Braille and Electronic Texts, RNZFB
	
	

	Cathy West, Resource Teacher Vision, BLENNZ Wellington
	
	

	Apologies
	
	

	Vacancy
	PVI
	2015


2  Trustee appointments

Trustees whose terms of office conclude in 2014 are Jenny McFadden (appointed by BLENNZ), and Wendy Richards, Marion Satherley, and Mary Schnackenberg, all appointed by “The Seven” appointees of the five founding bodies of Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand (ABC NZ), Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ (BLENNZ), Ngāti Kāpō, Parents of Vision Impaired (PVI) and Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind (RNZFB).

The appointee of Parents of Vision Impaired, Rose Radford, has resigned and has not yet been replaced. PVI has been written to asking them to appoint Rose's successor who will complete Rose's term until the 2015 AGM. Janet Reynolds, appointed by the RNZFB, is retiring from the RNZFB and BANZAT on 13 June 2014. The RNZFB has advised that Karen Plimmer will succeed Janet as its appointee to BANZAT and she will complete Janet's term until the 2015 AGM. Janet will continue as BANZAT Treasurer and attend the AGM in September as an observer. BLENNZ has been written to asking them to appoint their trustee for the three-year term until the 2017 AGM.

In accordance with Policy 6 Trustee Appointment Process, we will call for expressions of interest to fill the three vacancies caused by the expiry of the terms of Wendy Richards, Marion Satherley and Mary Schnackenberg. Expressions of interest are due by 30 June. Then “The Seven” will make their selection and appointments ideally in time for the September AGM.

3  Minutes

3.1  Confirmation of Minutes of Meeting 19 held on 18 March 2014.

Emailed on 4 April 2014.

It was resolved:

That the Minutes of Meeting 19 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust held on Tuesday 18 March 2014 be confirmed.

Moved: Paul Brown. Seconded: Wendy Richards. (Res. 20-1).

3.2  Matters arising from Minutes not listed elsewhere in the Agenda

No matters were raised.

4  Correspondence

The secretary went through the items of correspondence received since the Agenda was emailed on 10 May.

The item from Frances Mary D'Andrea with request for participants in BANA's UEB implementation study was discussed. Maria invited Frances Mary to speak to this item. She explained that BANA has a research committee. Although its members have read all the published papers about implementation of UEB, the committee would like to undertake research into implementation. BANA is seeking at least two people from each UEB country who have had direct experience in the process of and materials for implementation. Each participant will be asked several questions, the interviews will be recorded and transcribed, themes drawn out and the findings will be published. The completion date is by the end of august 2014.

It was agreed:

That the letter from BANA re research into the implementation of UEB be circulated to BANZAT trustees; and

That inwards correspondence be received and outwards endorsed as listed in the Correspondence Schedule in Attachment A to these Minutes. (Res. 20-2).

5  Finance

5.1  Treasurer's Report

The table below shows the bank transactions since the last meeting. Figures include GST except for international currency transactions.

	18/03/2014
	Opening balance ASB Bank account
	$9,771.70

	09/04/2014
	To A I Comms, administration November 2013 – March 2014
	$1,043.63

	05/05/2014
	From Inland Revenue Department, refund of GST to 31/03/2014
	+$350.81

	25/05/2014
	Closing balance ASB Bank account
	$9,078.88

	
	Plus assets
	

	26/08/2013
	From International Council on English Braille, refund due of deposit to Auckland Rose Park Hotel
	$828.60

	
	Less liabilities
	

	30/04/2014
	To A I Comms, administration April
	$531.88

	10/05/2014
	To Braille Authority of North America, 2014 membership fees, US $500.00
	$618.87

	10/05/2014
	To Paula Waby, air fares Auckland-Dunedin return for 25 May meeting
	$396.00

	10/05/2014
	Closing balance ASB Bank, plus assets, less liabilities
	$8,360.73


It was resolved:

That the Treasurer's report be received.

Moved: Janet Reynolds. Seconded: Mary Schnackenberg. (Res. 20-3).

5.2  Budget 2014-2015

Treasurer Janet explained that BANZAT is about to begin its fourth full year of operation. We are in a good position to plan for the actual expenses of running the Trust.

In the 2013-14 budget we recognised in the Trust's income some of the financial value of the aid-in-kind the Trust receives. This has not been repeated in the 2014-15 budget to avoid any possible confusion with the actual money we have available to spend.

A budget has been prepared for discussion. It is proposed that we spend some of our reserve funds in order to cover Trust activities for the year ahead particularly on governance training and website development. In addition when trustees consider BANZAT's priorities and three year workplan they may wish to call on further funds from the reserves.

The draft budget for 2014-2015 is set out in the following table. Notes to the budget follow the table.

BANZAT draft budget 2014-2015, Meeting 20, 25 May 2014

All figures exclude GST

	Description
	2013-14 Budget
	2013-14 Actual (prediction)
	2014-15 Budget

	Reserves brought forward from previous year (1)
	$4,800
	$5,125
	$6,757

	Income
	
	
	

	Grants RNZFB (2)
	$8,300
	$8,300
	$8,300

	Donations (3)
	-
	-
	-

	Braille competition sponsorship (4)
	$1,000
	$0
	$0

	Trans-Tasman UEB Proficiency Certificate sponsorship (5)
	$10,000
	-
	$0

	Total income
	$19,300
	$8,300
	$8,300

	Expenses
	
	
	

	Administration (6)
	$3,750
	$3,750
	$3,750

	Website domain name registration
	$32
	$32
	$32

	Conferences, e.g. ABA (7)
	$1,500
	$300
	$2,000

	Membership fees: BANA, ICEB, Round Table (8)
	$2,500
	$1,300
	$1,900

	Travel air fares & taxis (9)
	$1,600
	$1,200
	$1,400

	Braille competition expenses (4)
	$1,000
	$0
	$0

	Miscellaneous (10)
	$710
	$86
	$0

	Governance training (11)
	$500
	-
	$500

	ICEB 2014 midterm executive (12)
	$1,000
	-
	$0

	Website development (13)
	$500
	-
	$500

	Trans-Tasman UEB Proficiency Certificate (5)
	$10,000
	-
	$0

	Total expenses
	$23,092
	$6,668
	$10,082

	Reserves at end of year
	$1,000
	$6,757
	$4,975


Notes to the budget

(1) Reserves brought forward from previous year: The figure of $5,125 in the 2013-14 Actual column is the final equity reported in last year's accounts.

(2) Grants RNZFB: When BANZAT was founded in 2010 we received a commitment from the RNZFB to continue with their annual grant of $8,300.

(3) Donations: We are not forecasting any donations. Following discussions with our five founding bodies, it is most likely that additional income will come for specific projects.

(4) Braille competition sponsorship: This is where we would put any donations for prizes. We are not forecasting any income here.

(5) Trans-Tasman UEB Proficiency Certificate sponsorship: BANZAT runs the certificate examination each year, but all costs are carried by the Blind Foundation. If the time taken to set the examination, call for participants, prepare the papers in multiple formats, post out the papers, receive and mark the papers and advise candidates of their results is added up, we estimate it takes five hours per candidate. We are not aware that the Blind Foundation has been able to secure additional income to defray this cost. This was in last year's budget as aid-in-kind. As explained above, we have removed provision for this item in the 2014-15 budget.

(6) Administration: Last year we budgeted for 75 hours at $50.00 per hour. This allows for the preparation of agendas and minutes, general correspondence, support to the Treasurer with the accounts, fundraising letters, website maintenance, AGM arrangements and some time on the 2014 ICEB midterm executive arrangements. The 2014-15 budget is maintained at the same level.

(7) Conferences, e.g. Australian Braille Authority: As part of the routine running of the Trust we expect to be represented at the Australian Braille Authority. Again the Blind Foundation funded the attendance of BANZAT's Chair, Maria Stevens. BANZAT hired a room for the Trans-Tasman UEB Proficiency Certificate examiners to meet in on Friday 16 May in Brisbane.

(8) Membership fees: BANA, ICEB, Round Table: The 2015 budget allows for downward movement in the exchange rate.

(9) Travel air fares & taxis: We budget for four return flights to enable out-of-Auckland trustees to attend meetings.

(10) Miscellaneous: In the 2013-14 year expenditure was on the AGM.

(11) Governance training: An item in last year's budget which has not yet been expensed. This is a prudent investment in the personal development of all trustees concerning our fiduciary duties as trustees. We expect the training to occur in September 2014.

(12) ICEB 2014 midterm executive: An item in the 2013-14 budget as we are the hosts of this event. We have received considerable support from both BLENNZ and the Blind Foundation. Blind Citizens NZ funded accommodation costs of its appointee to BANZAT, Paula Waby. ICEB has covered all costs relating to the Gladstone meeting room at the Rose Park Hotel, morning and afternoon teas and the Wednesday evening dinner.

(13) Website development: An item in the 2013-14 budget which has not yet been expensed. Provision is needed to fund any further development that may be agreed for the website.

Following answers to questions and discussion, it was resolved:

That the Budget for 2014-2015 as presented in the Agenda be adopted.

Moved: Janet Reynolds. Seconded: Marion Satherley. (Res. 20-4).

6  Three year workplan – Issues and projects

At the 5 November 2013 meeting it was agreed: “That each trustee review the Issues List and prioritise their top four issues, sending their priorities to the BANZAT list by 18 December 2013; and That this list of priorities form the basis of a three year workplan for refinement at Meeting 19 on 18 March 2014”. (Res. 18-5). At the 18 March meeting it was agreed to extend the deadline for trustees to submit their priorities to Friday 28 March.

Not everyone ranked their top four issues and not everyone chose four issues. Votes were cast for ten of the 25 issues. Ten trustees voted. A score of 1 was given to each vote.

These are the issues in descending order that received 1 or more votes.

BANZAT accreditation of braille producers working in New Zealand, 7

Trans-Tasman Unified English Braille Proficiency Certificate, 6

Teaching braille to Resource Teachers Vision and others supporting learners at school and in the home, 5

Online course on reading and writing Unified English Braille by sight, 4

Braille competitions for children and adults, 4

Development of format guidelines, 3

Braille course in Te Reo Maori, 3

Tactile graphics guidelines, 1

Fundraising for BANZAT, 1

Awareness and teaching of braille as a literacy option for adult members of the RNZFB, 1

The complete Issues and Projects list was in Attachment B to the Agenda for this meeting.

In discussion, it was agreed that accreditation and training had emerged as the priority themes.

Training online in UEB is now available. One trustee reported that his sighted partner has begun the Renwick online training course in UEB. Two BLENNZ resource teachers vision are also doing the Renwick course and consideration will be given to having the new recruit in Accessible Format Production take the course. It was pointed out that the Renwick online course is linked to the Australian UEB Manual.

We were advised that with respect to tactile graphics, BANA is looking at a UEB version of its tactile graphics guidelines. BANZAT would be able to adopt the BANA tactile graphics manual when published in UEB.

It was agreed that writing a braille course in Te Reo needs support from Ngāti Kāpō.

It was felt that funding might be available from organisations engaged in capacity building and training of community groups. The next round of funding from the Making A Difference resource closes on 3 June.

7  Code Maintenance Committee

Membership of the committee

At the March meeting the resignation of Martine Abel-Williamson was reported, leaving the committee with a membership of six. Schedule 2.2 B of the BANZAT Deed says The Trustees shall appoint between seven and nine members to the Code Maintenance Committee each of whom shall meet at least four of the five qualifying criteria in accordance with Clause 3.3 (a)-(e) and may also be Trustees of the Trust. Current members are Paul Brown, Jenny McFadden, Janet Reynolds, Maria Stevens, Lisette Wesseling, and Nicholas Wood. A seventh member is needed for the committee.

It was resolved:

That Paula Waby and Marion Satherley be appointed to the Code Maintenance Committee.

Moved: Maria Stevens. Seconded: Paul Brown. (Res. 20-5).

“Essentials of Braille Formatting”

Janet advised she still had some amendments to make following discussions at the 18 March meeting. Once the amended version had been printed and brailled it would be referred to the Code Maintenance Committee as agreed at the 18 March meeting.

8  BANZAT accreditation of braille producers working in New Zealand

The accreditation process with reference to the paper in Attachment C of the agenda was discussed. It was agreed that this would most probably be BANZAT's major project in the coming year. It should give confidence to funders and braille readers about the standards of accredited organisations. We were told during the ICEB Executive meeting that in the UK the Government contracts braille production only to accredited organisations.

The need for accreditation was reaffirmed. One member described attending a meeting in the past six weeks when a braille agenda was handed out. The pages were undecollated and there were dots across the perforations of the fanfold paper.

It was suggested that organisations rather than individuals should be accredited and that quality assurance, complaints procedures and revalidation processes be included. Government should be urged to use only BANZAT accredited producers. It was agreed that a subcommittee be formed to write a draft policy to be sent to BANZAT stakeholders by the end of June seeking feedback by the end of July with the aim to adopt the policy at the 9 September meeting.

It was resolved:

That a subcommittee of Paul Brown (convenor), Lisette Wesseling, Paula Waby and Mary Schnackenberg be formed to

Resolve the questions in the discussion paper and any others that might arise including whether accreditation is for individuals or organisations or both, quality assurance, complaints procedures and revalidation processes;

That a draft policy be sent to BANZAT stakeholders by the end of June for feedback by the end of July; and

That the policy for accreditation of braille producers working in New Zealand be adopted at Meeting 21 on 9 September 2014.

Moved: Maria Stevens. Seconded: Marion Satherley. (Res. 20-6).

9  Trans-Tasman Unified English Braille Proficiency Certificate

Maria gave a verbal report of the examiners' meeting held on Friday 16 May in Brisbane. She and Janet represented BANZAT and Frances Gentle, Josie Howse and Christine Simpson were present from the Australian Braille Authority (ABA). Prior to the meeting they had exchanged a list of queries.

Points of discussion included the mark-up in the grade 1 exam papers, the timing of exams, and the marking scheme of errors. It was agreed to exchange one paper from each country each year to confirm consistency in the marking of errors.

Discussion turned to the proposal to hold the exam in the first week of October in both countries. The problem was raised that school holiday dates differ between the countries. There could be adverse impact on families with children and teacher aides, some of whom receive paid time off to sit the exam. The need for careful planning was stressed by Maria as the first week in October coincides with the very busy lead up to the New Zealand Qualifications Authority and individual school examinations. It was acknowledged there could be difficulties in the 2014 year. However, once an exam date is set, candidates can plan accordingly, and Accessible Format Production at the Blind Foundation could consider recruiting additional suitably qualified help with marking the exams.

In reply to a question, Maria advised that there have not yet been discussions about whether Massey University could contribute to the costs of running the examination.

Christine Simpson thanked BANZAT for working so closely with ABA to achieve a joint outcome in the certificate examination. She said that both countries have had similar percentages of candidates passing the exam. There is much more interest in the exam in New Zealand than in Australia, as shown in the numbers of candidates.

It was resolved:

That the timing of the Trans-Tasman Proficiency Certificate in UEB examination be the first week in October to align with Australia;

That for the 2014 year extenuating circumstances be considered for New Zealand candidates; and

That Massey University be approached about their contributing towards the costs of the examination sat by their students.

Moved: Maria Stevens. Seconded: Lisette Wesseling. (Res. 20-7).

10  Request for assistance from Samoa

Janet advised that BANZAT had received a request for certification of braille teachers in Samoa from New Zealand. This was discussed in Brisbane as both Australia and New Zealand have been supporting Pacific countries.

The question was whether candidates from other countries could apply to sit the Trans-Tasman Certificate. There would be an element of support in addition to simply posting out and marking exam papers. It was agreed that if the candidates were from the South Pacific we would be prepared to consider their applications. If they came from outside the South Pacific we unfortunately do not have the resources to help.

Looking specifically at the Samoan request, it was agreed that we would supply the New Zealand UEB Manual. We would also refer them to the online course now available from Renwick. However we are not able to mark practice exams.

11  Braille competition 2014

Lisette Wesseling reported that following discussions with BLENNZ staff, our subgroup decided to offer a braille competition for the younger students this year (ages 5-7 and 8-10). The theme is “My Favourite Things”. The younger students are asked to write half a page of double-spaced braille about their favourite person, pet, thing, memory, day out, food etc. The older students are to write one page of single-spaced braille about their favourite experience. Suggested prizes are a play-away audio book $120), or equivalent music or Westfield vouchers. The closing date is 25 July, with all entries to go to Steve Bellamy at BLENNZ. It would be nice if a touch reader from BANZAT can be involved in the judging, along with appropriate BLENNZ BANZAT trustees.

In discussion, Steve said that the competition is well known to all the resource teachers vision so there is a good opportunity to encourage learners to submit entries. The number of students in the age range is small – about 25.

Steve said that it is probable that prize money can come from the same source as last year, the Association of Teachers of the Vision Impaired. One view was that it is easier for the blind person to receive a prize other than a voucher as sighted help is often needed to spend a voucher. One suggestion was a braille book from the Blind Foundation or the National Braille Press. Lisette agreed to send Steve a list of NBP titles so one could be chosen that matches the reading interests and ability of the prize winner.

Maria offered to be the touch marker and to work with a BLENNZ teacher.

12  Braille signage

Lisette advised that the Blind Foundation continues to respond to enquiries about signage from the community. The signage guidelines on the Foundation's website are regularly downloaded from all over the world.

13  International observers

Maria invited the observers from ICEB to comment.

Christo de Klerk said that this was his first visit as ICEB president to another braille authority. He said he was especially interested in accreditation of producers. He asked us to send him our accreditation policy when it is completed.

The ICEB Secretary, Judy Dixon, said she was struck by issues of difference but also those that are the same. Accreditation was particularly significant.

Frances Mary D'Andrea, the Chair of the Braille Authority of North America, told us that BANA is working on their strategic plan. What does it mean to be an authority? “If we are not the braille police, what are we? How well known are we? How should BANA claim our authority and what does that mean?” She was struck by the number of times format guidelines has come up in this past week.

Christine Simpson, the Chair of ABA, said that ABA has not tackled accreditation. She commented that “we have seen more poor quality braille of late than we have ever seen before”. Christine explained that ABA is a standing subcommittee of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities. The Round Table has about 38 organisational members, about 25 of whom attend ABA meetings. ABA also includes some individuals who organise regional braille forums. Policies and management are set up by the Round Table. ABA concentrates on guidelines such as the Duxbury Manual and the braille primer. Communications is a real issue and ABA has its website, a facebook page and the “ozbrl” email list. In reply to a question, Christine talked about the children's braille club in Queensland and the Sydney Braille Forum. The children's braille club includes both teachers and blind adults who show how they use braille for cooking with recipes as well as for playing games. The Sydney Braille Forum holds an annual writing competition which is judged by an author. Christine said that it is really pleasing to have Maria attend the ABA annual meeting each year to maintain a good understanding of the work of each braille authority.

Christine shared the news that the Round Table presented the 2014 Lifetime Achievement Award to Janet Reynolds. This was greeted with applause. The other recipient this year was Bill Jolley.

Jean Obi from Nigeria spoke about the “fantastic school at BLENNZ”. She hoped that blind children realised what an amazing opportunity they have – equipment, and a beautiful school.

Phyllis Landon spoke about Braille Literacy Canada. They had a summit in which they considered disbanding the Canadian Braille Authority. They had been struggling financially because their members are individuals. They used to have considerable funding from a braille foundation which has since stopped. The perception among some was that BANA was doing the braille work for Canada. When it was realised that if they disbanded they would lose membership of ICEB, they formed Braille Literacy Canada. The annual conference has been replaced by a teleconference. Phyllis was interested in the structure of BANZAT which provides for appointment of trustees by organisations. She noted that because we all now produce UEB we can transcribe for other countries and some Toronto transcribers are brailling for Jean Obi's organisation in Nigeria. Phyllis said the transcribers email the files to Jean who embosses and binds them.

In her role as Chair of ICEB's Code Maintenance Committee, Phyllis noted that the CMC has a pile of work to do. The Guidelines for Technical Material need revision to align with the arrangement and language in the UEB Rulebook. Requests for some new UEB symbols need to be considered. The problem words list needs extending. The CMC has been asked to give higher priority to resolving the issue of the right single quote symbol which is now often used instead of the apostrophe symbol in print. The ICEB website will be receiving a makeover.

Maria thanked the international guests for their contributions.

14  September AGM preparations

The fourth Annual General Meeting of BANZAT is scheduled for Tuesday 9 September 2014 in the Board Room at Āwhina House, Blind Foundation. Last year's invitation list with some tweaks was provided in Attachment D to this Agenda. The Secretary asked for additions, deletions or other corrections. Feedback was requested by 30 June, so that the invitations could be emailed by mid July.

15  International Council on English Braille and Australian Braille Authority

The Australian Braille Authority Annual Meeting held on 17 May 2014 in Brisbane

Maria reported that the meeting was held at Braille House of the Queensland Braille Writing Association. 2014 is the 60th anniversary of QBWA moving into Braille House. As well as transcribing braille books, QBWA teach braille to newly blinded adults.

The ABA meeting received and discussed a number of reports and elected their Executive for the coming two years. Christine Simpson continues as their Chair.

ICEB happenings since the BANZAT 18 March 2014 meeting

We reported at BANZAT's March meeting the resignation of Pete Osborne and that Vice President Christo de Klerk stepped up to the President's position. At the recent Executive Committee meeting, Maria Stevens was appointed the new Vice President of ICEB which she said was an honour and privilege. Maria reported that ICEB has revisited its committee objectives and discarded tasks ICEB does not have the resources to undertake or complete.

During the Executive discussions, Maria said that a new focus has been given to ICEB's work with goals that are clearly achievable.

16  Trustee reports

These reports are precirculated to BANZAT trustees by email. Maria invited each writer to add to their written report.

•  Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand Inc.: Paula Waby. Paula explained that Blind Citizens is a national blindness consumer group.

•  Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ (BLENNZ): Steve Bellamy acknowledged the recent passing of Paul Manning, the Executive Officer of Parents of vision Impaired. Maria thanked BLENNZ for their wonderful hosting of ICEB and BANZAT members at the Friday evening function.

•  BLENNZ Distance Braille report: Marion Satherley reported she has 75 on her role with 55 regularly putting in braille exercises for marking. She has just enrolled a grandparent and two education support workers from early childhood. In reply to a question about the ageing of transcribers and braille teachers, Marion said she is enrolling more younger people.

•  BLENNZ Music: Wendy Richards reported that the Braille Music Editor program is working really well for the senior high school student who is producing print scores using braille music keyboard entry. Wendy will be visiting the Lighthouse School summer music program in July. She thanked everyone at BLENNZ for the Friday night concert.

•  Ngāti Kāpō o Aotearoa: Maria Stevens explained that this is the national consumer group for blind Māori.

•  Parents of Vision Impaired NZ Inc.: There was no report from PVI as Rose Radford's successor has not yet been appointed.

•  RNZFB Accessible Format Production: Janet Reynolds advised that the Blind Foundation's accessible document guidelines will be available from their website shortly.

•  RNZFB Braille Awareness Consultant: Lisette Wesseling reported that there is a good deal of material about braille on the Blind Foundation website which has been recently revised.

It was agreed:

That the above reports be received. (Res. 20-8).

17  New business

Lisette suggested that BANZAT should consider a page on facebook and/or a twitter account.

It was agreed:

That Lisette Wesseling and Paula Waby discuss setting up a BANZAT facebook page and/or a twitter account; and

That they report back to Meeting 21 on 9 September 2014. (Res. 20-9).

18  Next meeting and closure

The next meetings will be Meeting 21 including governance training and the Annual General Meeting 22 on Tuesday 9 September 2014 commencing at 12:30pm in the Board Room at Āwhina House, Blind Foundation, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell. The list of dates for the diary is in Attachment B to these Minutes.

Jean Obi congratulated and thanked all the different organisations who had welcomed the international guests to New Zealand. She said this was one of the best midterm Executive meetings she had experienced.

In closing, Maria thanked everyone for their contributions on a Sunday and wished everyone safe travels to their homes.

The meeting closed at 1:12pm.

NOTE: These Minutes were confirmed at Meeting 21 of BANZAT held on Tuesday 9 September 2014.

Chairperson Maria Stevens
Date
Attachment A: Correspondence schedule Meeting 20, Sunday 25 May 2014

To BANZAT group with unconfirmed Minutes of meeting 19 held on 18 March 2014.

To Jenny McFadden, Wendy Richards, Marion Satherley and Mary Schnackenberg advising their terms of office on BANZAT expire at the September AGM and explaining the trustee appointment process.

To and from Karen Stobbs re BLENNZ appointee to BANZAT, Jenny McFadden.

To Lyn Morgan re PVI appointee to BANZAT to serve out Rose Radford's term.

To Sandra Budd re Blind Foundation appointee to BANZAT to serve out Janet Reynolds's term.

From Bill Jolley, Treasurer International Council on English Braille with invoice for BANZAT's 2014 membership fees for ICEB.

From Maria Stevens with advice that the cost of the room hire for the meeting of the Trans-Tasman UEB Certificate examiners will be added to her Brisbane hotel bill.

To and from the Inland Revenue Department (from the Treasurer) filing the GST return.

From Charities Services with Charities Update Newsletter: May 2014.

From and to Faaolo Utumapu-Utailesolo, Promotion and Awareness Coordinator SENESE Inclusive Support Services in Samoa seeking an update on their request to BANZAT for help to certify transcribers in Samoa; we explained that this would be discussed with our Australian Braille Authority colleagues during the Round Table conference in Brisbane from 16-20 May.

From Maria Stevens advising that at the ICEVI Pacific AGM in March 2014, Maria Stevens was elected to the role of Vice Chair.

From Maria Stevens with the call for presentations to the biennial conference of South Pacific Educators in Vision Impairment (SPEVI), Melbourne January 2015, due 2 June 2014.

From Maria Stevens forwarding the announcement that World Braille Usage .BRF files are now available online.

From Janet Reynolds with Minutes of 16 May 2014 meeting re Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency Examination.

From the Administration of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities with the registration form and closing date, information about the AGM and the equipment exhibition.

From the Australian Braille Authority with the call for reports for the ABA Annual Meeting to be held on Saturday 17 May in Brisbane.

From the Australian Braille Authority with the announcement of the ABA directory of braille service providers in Australia.

From Josie Howse announcing the release of Unified English Braille: Australian Training Manual Revised April 2014.

From Frances Gentle announcing RIDBC's free online braille training course, “UEB online for sighted learners”.

From Todd Mortenson advertising Remarkable mobile app for the blind and visually impaired, TapTapSee.

From Lisette Wesseling promoting the Onkyo Braille Contest - Tell Your Tale in Braille!

From Lisette Wesseling forwarding from National Braille Press an item about learning braille as an older adult.

From Maria Stevens forwarding the announcement about the new President of Perkins, Dave Power.

From Lisette Wesseling sharing a draft of “Braille: Connect the Dots”, a new braille promotion pamphlet from the Blind Foundation.

From and to Lyn Morgan of PVI with advice of the passing of their executive officer, Paul Manning.

From Frances Mary D'Andrea with a request for participants in BANA's UEB implementation study.

Attachment B: Dates for the Diary

Tuesday 9 September 2014, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 21, followed by fourth Annual General Meeting 22, Board Room, Āwhina House, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell.

Wednesday 31 December 2014, annual return due to the Charities Commission.

Sunday 4 January 2015, 4 January 1809, birthday of Louis Braille.

Monday 12 to Thursday 15 January 2015, the South Pacific Educators in Vision Impairment (SPEVI) biennial conference, Melbourne.

Monday 2 March 2015, during this month, action Policy 6 Trustee appointment process.

Historic dates

1989 The Braille Authority of New Zealand was established.

1994 The Royal New Zealand Foundation for the Blind became an associate member of the Braille Authority of North America.

29 November 2005, New Zealand adopted Unified English Braille by unanimous resolution of the Braille Authority of New Zealand.

10 August 2010, Meeting 1 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT).

13 September 2011, Meeting 7, BANZAT first Annual General Meeting.

18 September 2012, Meeting 12, BANZAT second Annual General Meeting.

17 September 2013, Meeting 17, BANZAT third Annual General Meeting and launch of the Hall of Honour.


